
Administrative TeamMeeting Minutes
Monday, September 11, 2023

Members Present Members Absent

Shawn Hubbard, Assoc. Minister
Mike Tanner, Deacon
Will Wade, Chair
Luke Carnahan, Ministry Intern

Jeff Frank, Deacon
Dave Walton, Elder
Amanda Grecni, Secretary

Amy Radabaugh, Treasurer
Mike Hicks, Deacon

The meeting was opened at 7:00 pm by Shawn Hubbard. He began with a devotion followed by prayer.

Budget
Amy presented the budget report. There were no new matters to bring to the discussion.

Old Business
● A recap of the camping event was discussed

○ Ease of location
○ Good balance of activities and downtime
○ Positive response
○ Looking at having a better focus on expanding into the community next year
○ If possible, an earlier date was requested by some members. With regularly scheduled

events at the fairgrounds, we may be ‘stuck’ with these dates.
○ One thing to improve upon is meal planning- a thought would be to assign a hearts group to

plan a meal

New Business
● Calendar Updates

● The date for the next Congregational meeting will be on January 21st.
● Scott Austin, from His House, is looking to broaden our relationship with them. He will be

presenting on December 3rd ways that we can support them.
● December 3rd, Heather Bibler will be hosting a Christmas card-making event after the

service
● IDES is sharing its program on church security on Saturday, January 13th. This will be open

to the public.
● Lake James Men’s Retreat is on January 26th and 27th. The cost is $65 per person



● Women’s retreat at Lake James in April. People from IDES and FAME will be there.

● The company we contacted about chairs last year reached out with an offer. The chairs we were
looking at have lowered their cost from $52 to $47 a chair. The cost to replace all we have would be
$130. We many not need replace at our current capacity.

○ motioned that we get two chairs at the $47. The discussion was opened. NoDave Walton

further discussion was needed. Mike Tanner seconded the motion. The team voted and it
was unanimously carried.

● Luke updated the team on the first Youth Group meeting last night. Luke gave an overview of
himself and what the group would look like. Next week he will share his testimony. From there, the
youth voted to open a study in Genesis. Volunteers would be appreciated.

Upcoming events
● December 3rd Scott Austin from His House will be presenting
● December 3rd Heather Bibler will be hosting a card-making event
● Make-it-take-it December 9th
● December 17 Children’s Christmas Program
● December 31st is the 5th Sunday Benevolence and Kids Worship
● January 13th IDES church security presentation
● January 26th and 27th Lake James Men’s retreat
● April Women’s Retreat at Lake James

Mike Tanner Prayed over our meeting. It was adjourned at 8:06 pm

mailto:Waltons12@juno.com

